
 

 

Take for free if you like, but your spare coins will help cover costs.  
$26.90 was collected in the boxes in March.  

No. 

313 

April  

2015 

Mischa Moore, of Fisher House, gets into the spirit 

of the school athletic sports.  Read more about 

whatôs going on at school on page 6 

Yarragon & District Community Association  

invites Yarragon & ex - Yarragon residents  
to our Community High Tea.  

 

Tantalise your tastebuds,  
enjoy some live music  

and catch up with  
friends and neighbours  

while celebrating the  
community - spirited people, past and present,  

 whose efforts have made Yarragon  
a better place to live.  

 

Reserve the date, Sunday 24th May  
Tickets will be available soon.  

COMMUNITY 

HIGH TEA 

QUOTE of the MONTH 
Feeling gratitude and not expressing it is like 
wrapping a present and not giving it.   

~William Arthur Ward 
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The Yarragon Community 
Newsletter is produced monthly 
by community volunteers.  

 
Editor Jude Conway 
Printer R.M.I. Print, ðWarragul  

 
Pick up your copy, make 
donations, or leave items for 
inclusion in next month's 
newsletter, at:  

* Yarragon Newsagency  

* Post Office  

* Foodworks  

* Clinic  

* Tribeca  

* Station Gallery  
Items for inclusion can also be 
emailed (see address below).   

 

Contact us:  
Yarragon Community Newsletter  

95 Earls Rd , Yarragon  3823  
 

Email: yarragonnews@gmail.com 
 

Phone : 0411 833 219 
 
 

Items for inclusion may be 
emailed, or placed  in any of 
the donation boxes.  Please 
include your name & phone 
number.  

 

Subscribe  to receive th e  

e- newsletter version (in 
colour) by emailing your 
name & email address to 

yarragonnews@gmail.com 
 

Advertising  space is 

available & limited.  
 
Advertising Rates are as followò: 
Please organise advertising 
with the editor, details above.  

 

The remarks or views expressed in this  
publication are not necessarily the views of the 
Editor, Committee of Management, or any 
volunteer involved in the production of this 
newsletter. 

Although every effort is taken in the compilation 
and printing of this newsletter, no responsibility is 
taken for any errors that may occur.  

© 2015 Yarragon Community Newsletter  

NEXT DEADLINE:  
26th April  9am  

6cm wide x 5cm high $20 

6cm wide x 10cm high $30 

12cm wide x 5cm high $30 

19cm wide x 5cm high  $60 

12cm wide x 10cm high $80 

19cm wide x10cm high  $120 

FROM the messy desk of the EDITOR 
L ōŜǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǎǘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƎǊŜŀǘΣ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ 
ƳƻǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŀŘΦ  ¸5/! ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΤ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ 
ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ƴƻǿΣ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƘƛƎƘ 

ǘŜŀΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǳǊƛǎƘ ȅƻǳΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǿƴΣ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ 
ƘƻǳǊǎ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘΦ  wŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜΣ {ǳƴŘŀȅ нп aŀȅΦ  ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ όϷмрΣ ƻǊ Ϸмн ŦƻǊ 
ǇŜƴǎƛƻƴŜǊǎ ϧ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴύ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǎƘƻǊǘƭȅΦ 

!ǎ ŀƴǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘΣ ŬǊŜ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǝƻƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƛƊŜŘ ƛƴ ƳƛŘ-
aŀǊŎƘΦ  bƻǿ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ōǳǊƴ ƻũ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƘŜŀǇǎ 
ƻŦ ǇǊǳƴƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ǘƘŀǘ ŀŎŎǳƳǳƭŀǘŜŘ 
ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ  
 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ōǳǊƴ ƻũ ǿƛǘƘ /C! ǘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘŀƪŜǊǎ ŘƛǎǝƴƎǳƛǎƘ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ōǳǊƴ-ƻũǎ 
ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴǳƛƴŜ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎΦ  

¢ƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƛǎ мулл ссурммΦ 
 
[ŀǘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ .ǊƛƎŀŘŜ ǎƻǳƎƘǘ ƴŜǿ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǘǎ ǘƻ 
ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ Řŀȅ ǝƳŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ  
ŎŀǇŀōƛƭƛǘȅΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƴŜǿ ŬǊŜ 
ŬƎƘǘŜǊǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ 
ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƻǊ ŀǊŜ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ 
Ƙŀǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŬŎŀƴǘ ǝƳŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΤ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƻƻƴ ōŜ 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ōǊƛƎŀŘŜΦ   
 
²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ 
ǊƻƭŜ ƻŦ ŬǊŜ ŬƎƘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƎǳŜǎǎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ǘƻƻΦ 

¢ƘŜ .ƻƻƪ CŀƛǊ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ όWǳƭȅ ммǘƘ ϧ мнǘƘύ ƛǎ ǊŀǇƛŘƭȅ 

ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 

ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ōƻƻƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜΦ  LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ 

ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ōƻƻƪǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōǊƛƎŀŘŜΣ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ŘǊƻǇ ǘƘŜƳ ƻũ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŬǊŜ 

ǎǘŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ŀ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ  
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ ƻƴ лпоу опн стф ƻǊ DŜƻũ ƻƴ лпму ому фллΦ 

Itôs bonfire time, 
but care is still needed!  

By Geoff Conway,  
Secretary, Yarragon Fire Brigade  

L to R: New recruits Sarah Watson, Andrew 

Sterling and Sarah McLauchlan at Monday 

night training.  

Reflection  
By Rev Sue Jacka 

 
I remember discussions at high school about 
the impact of labour saving devices.  They 
were meant to bring us more leisure time, so 
that people could enjoy their lives, spend 
precious moments with loved ones, travel to 
exciting places and relax.  People, we 
assumed, would work fewer hours and still 
have sufficient money to participate fully in a 
range of pursuits.  
 
However, statistics show this has not been the 
result. It seems that we humans often choose 
to use our labour saving devices to raise our 
standards rather than to free up time.  So we 
wash our clothes more often; we type and 
carefully decorate computer generated 
invitations rather than accepting a short 
handwritten note.  This means there is a 
shrinking portion of discretionary time for 
many people.  
 
Most of us really want to spend more time 
with friends or family or just enjoying 
ourselves!  However, it seems to me that it is 
within our power to decide how we make time 
savings.  How important or necessary is this 
task?  Can it wait?  Does it need to be done at 
all?  Could I use this time better to be creative 
or contact a loved one?  
 
I believe that we were created as human 
beings, but so many pressures in life seem to 
squash us into human doers.  

 
Your MARCH 

Garden 
By Katrina Langmaid,  

  
Katrinaõs Garden Plant Nursery, ph: 0427 348 355 

What to Plant:  
Vegie Seedlings ï Cabbage, carrot, 
cauliflower, beans, spinach & silver beet  
 

Seeds ï Broad Beans, Chinese Cabbage, 
Onions 
 

Flower Seedlings ïPansy, Primula, 
Viola and Snap Dragons 
 

What to do in the garden 
April and May is the best time to 
be in your garden and my favourite 
time of the year, the autumn leaf 
colours are amazing and give you 

continual interest in the garden. 
The days become mild and mellow 
- perfect for restoring the garden 
back to its best and planning for 
the cooler months ahead.  
1. Prepare beds for new roses and 
deciduous trees by digging in organic 
compost. 
2. Mayôs the last chance to finish 
planting spring bulbs. 
3. Plant out all winter/spring flower 
and vegetable seedlings 
 4. When mowing, leave lawns a little 
longer than usual and feed lawns with 

lawn fertiliser. 
5. This is a good time to cut back 
perennials that have finished 
flowering, and divide established 
clumps and Trim evergreen shrubs 
that need tidying. 
 

Tip of the month: 
An application of plant food now will 

not only give plants a boost after 

summer's harsh conditions, but will 

help them build up strength to survive 

winter's chill. 
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We had a letter from Pakenham Lions Club 
seeking anyone who would be able to donate 
hay fodder to their ñLions Need for Feedò 
project, to pass onto areas affected by this 
summerôs bushfires.  At least 170 farms were 
seriously affected. 

If you are able to help supply some fodder, or 
donate money to help cover the transport fuel 
costs, please contact Graham Cockerell on  

0459 444 111.  This effort is being sponsored 
by Alex Scott and Staff. 

***** 

ĄTINA TURNERą VISITS FASHION PARADE 

On March 21st in St Jarlaths Hall, Yarragon 
Lions staged a great fashion parade, sponsored 
by Millers Fashions of Morwell.  Our thanks 
go to Nola and Lyn for presenting a great 
show.  The hall looked beautiful thanks to the 
great flower arrangements made by our 
President Peter and friend Marg.  Everyone 
pitched in which made it a great team effort.  
Our very glamorous ñboys and girlsò were our 
models.  A guest appearance by Tina Turner 
(Guy Scicluna) had the visitors in stitches.  
We would like to thank James for an 
exceptional effort photographing every part of 
the entertainment beautifully, 

 

We are grateful for the generous support of 
our local businesses and friends.  Our thanks 
go to Gumboot, Rendevouz, of Yarragon, 
Tritech, Yarragon Antiques, Yarragon Caf®, 
DeôKoda,  Barb Micken Beauty Therapist, 
Floriginal, Woolworths, Pennyworth of 
Lollies, Deb & Brian Cole, Peter & Alsions 
Petschel, Lyn & Ron Jones, Ingrid & Neil 
Morris, Vicki & Stan Norton, and Ann 
Robins, for their very generous donations. 

***** 

We would like to thank the Ripplebrook 
family who invited us to cater for their huge 
clearing sale on March 7th & 8th, and the many 
customers who supported us.  The next day we 
had a late call to sizzle sausages outside 
Bunnings.  This was all a good training warm-
up for our four-day catering stint at the 
Gippsland Farm World at Lardner Park from 
the 26th to the 29th.   

***** 

I would like to thank our long-term Yarragon 
Lions members Lionel Deaver, Allan Follet, 
Jim Geary and Rowley Ruck for helping to 
sort out a box full of photographs covering the 
activities of the Yarragon Lions Club from 
1978 to 2011.  We have finally placed them all 

into one photo album to keep a record of our 
Yarragon Lions Club.  We have all learnt that 
it sure pays to put names and dates on the back 
of our photos as soon as they have been 
printed!!! 

  
YARRAGON LIONS  
CLUB REPORT  
 By Pat McPhie & Shirley G 

XMAS RAFFLE DISTRIBUTION 

LIONS ĄNEED FOR FEEDą

The Xmas Trailer Contents Raffle money is distributed to the groups 

who pitched in to sell tickets, according to how many tickets each 

group sold.  

 

Lions President Peter Petschel (far left) and raffle organiser Ken 

Plum, (far right), are distributing $7,151.70 to Michael OôToole (Fire 

Brigade), Russell Weekley (Bowls Club), Kelly Phillips (Yarragon K - 6 

School), Colin Handley (Football Club), and Sonia Roberts (Tennis 

Club).  

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 

Two new members were inducted on February 25th.  

From left to right: Mentor Sam Mazza, President Peter Petschel, new 

members Leanne & David Evans, and District Governor & Zone Chairman 

Murray Gardiner, from Drouin Lions Club.  

 


